David Kimmerly, AICP
Chief Planner

Bureau of Pianning & Zoning

435 Hamilton Street

Allentown, PA 18101-1699

Office 610-437-7613

Fax 610-437-8781

David. Kimmerly@allentownpa.gov

Allentown

City without limits.

February 13, 2019

The Honorable Roger MacLean
President, City Council

City of Allentown

435 Hamilton Street

Allentown, PA 18101

Re: Vacation of Lawn Street SW from Alton Avenue to Ruby Street

Dear Mr. MaclLean:

Please be advised that at the monthly meeting of the Allentown City Planning Commission held
on Tuesday, February 12, 2019, the above referenced street vacation requested by James and
Annette Stein, Edgar Mendez and Jane Dreher be recommended to City Council for
APPROVAL.

If you have any questions concerning this action, please contact me.

Yours very truly,

David Kimmerly, AICP ¢/
Chief Planner
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XC: Mayor Ray O'Connell
Joseph McMahon, Managing Director
Michael Hanlon, City Clerk
Craig Messinger, Interim Director of Public Works
Brian Borzak, PLS, Chief ?yeyorlDesigner
James and Annette Stein
Edgar Mendez
Jane Dreher
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Borzak, Brian

pe=— LSS —
From: Jim Stein <jim.stein@broadcom.com>
Sent: Monday, December 9, 2019 10:33 AM
To: Kimmerly, David; Borzak, Brian
Cc: Annette Renee Stein
Subject: Fwd: [E] Aerial Grant - Lawn St. Vacation
Attachments: Vacation-of-Lawn-Street-SW_approval_13feb2019.pdf; 395.25_StreetVacationPetition_
20sep18.pdf

To: David Kimmerly - Chief Planner, City of Allentown
Brian Borzak - Chief Surveyor, City of Allentown

David -
Brian -

Kathleen Meeks (Verizon) has indicated that Verizon no longer objects to the Vacation of Lawn Street, which was
recommended to City Council for APPROVAL on February 13, 2019 (see attached).

| assume that means the street vacation can proceed and the petition can be brought before the City Council.
Can you tell me when the Council will be able to approve the petition?

Best Regards,

Jim

James Stein

cell 610.657.2537

2813 Alton Avenue

Allentown, PA 18103

.......... Forwarded message ----——---

From: <kathleen.meeks@verizon.com>

Date: Sat, Nov 30, 2019 at 1:29 PM
Subiect: RE: [E1 Aerial Grant - Lawn St. Vacation

Thank you

Kathleen

verizon’

Kathleen Meeks

Engineer ill-Spec
Niwk Eng & Ops

Right of Way

40 S. Mercer Street

New Castle, PA 16101

0O 724-652-6375
M 724-636-9515
F 724-658-8868

kathleen.meeks@verizon.comr
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